New York District Kiwanis Foundation

At left are representatives of the three divisions which sent the most children to Kamp Kiwanis were honored by the foun-
dation. From left, Foundation President Sal Anelli, Lt. Gov. Rebecca Ovadia of the Queens West Division, Rick Falta, repre-
senting the Long Island South Central Division, Foundation Vice President Joe Battisti and Lt. Gov. Thomas Cesiro of the
Long Island Southwest Division. At right, Anelli and Battisti with representatives of the three clubs which sent the most
Kampers to kamp. See the column below for details. The awards were presented at the District Convention in Lake Placid.
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Another great Kamping season is in the
books and once again Kamp Kiwanis
made lots of memories and made dreams
come true for all of the children who at-
tended.

Our totals this year were: 573 child
Kampers (23 fewer than last year) and 68
adult Kampers (4 more than last year) so
it was a pretty good year.

I want to take this time to thank all
clubs, divisions and individual Kiwanians
for sponsoring children to attend Kamp
Kiwanis. A special thank you goes out to
the following clubs and divisions for their
extra efforts in sending children this year:

The New York District Kiwanis Foun-
dation and Kamp Kiwanis will be cele-
brating their 50th Anniversary with a
Gala on Sunday, March 4, 2018. The
event will recognize the hard work and
dedication done by so many to make and
keep the Kamp successful.

The celebrsation will be at the Crest
Hollow Country Club in Woodbury.

Ads for the program book are now
being solicited. For more information
and an ad form, see the 50th Anniver-
sary page on the Kamp web site,
www.kampkiwanis.org.

Kamp 50th Celebration is March 4
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LaGuardia Club, 30 Kampers; East
Meadow Club, 34 Kampers, and for the
second straight year, the winner Penin-
sula-Hewitt Club sponsored 62 Kampers.

The Long Island South Central Division
sponsored 81.3 Kampers, Long Island
Southwest Division 82 Kampers and for
the second straight year the winner,
Queens West Division with 83 Kampers.
We are so grateful for your extra effort
into changing a child's life for the better.

A big thank you goes out to the New
York District Circle K who once again had
its conference at Kamp Kiwanis on Sep-
tember 22-24 which also happened to be
our Kamp closing weekend. More than
150 Circle K’ers rolled up their sleeves and
worked along Kiwanians to clean up the
Kamp, put equipment away and basically
get the Kamp ready for the winter.

I can't describe the amount of tasks we
were able to do thanks to them being
there. Hopefully we can make this week-
end an annual event.

We thank Governor Stephen Sirgio-
vanni for his help throughout the year, al-

ways promoting Kamp and raising funds
to send children. We congratulate Gover-
nor Stephen on his wonderful tenure and
we know that he will always be there for
our Kamp.

We wish our incoming Gov. Candace
Corsaro all good wishes for the upcoming
year and know that we at the New York
District Kiwanis Foundation will always
be there for her.

Finally, I want to tell you about our up-
coming Gala, celebrating 50 years of mak-
ing a difference for children in the New
York District. This will be a great event on
Sunday, March 4, 2018 at Crest Hollow
Country Club in Woodbury. You will be
getting updates on all the particulars and
reservation forms. This will be an event
like no other so make sure you make your
reservations early.

From all of us at the New York District
Foundation, we thank you for your con-
stant support.
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